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Mission Statement  
To sponsor and promote an annual event of one weekôs duration for the 

purpose of creating a community born of Unitarian Universalist values where 

earth-centered awareness cultivates the celebration of diversity.  The event 

will facilitate the individual and communityôs spiritual journey by providing 

workshops and outdoor activities.  

 

Thanks to the many friends of the WUULF community whose photographs are featured in this catalog, including Mark Fesgen, the Probasco Family, Jill Forney, 

and members of the WUULF facebook group. 
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Western Unitarian Universalist Life Festival  
At Ghost Ranch, New Mexico  

Directorõs Message 

Dear Friends, 

 

For more than 30 years, UUôs and like minded folks have gathered in June at Ghost Ranch, near Abiquiu, NMða place many consider to be one of the most beautiful on 

the planet--for a week of fun, creativity, and community.  We call ourselves WUULF, which stands for ñWestern Unitarian Universalist Life Festival.ò  Some of us go once 

or twice while othersðmyself included--keep coming back year after year.  

 

The dates for this yearôs camp are Monday through Sunday, June 16 to 22, 2014. Our theme speaker, UU minister Robert Latham, will present workshops on the theme 

of Religion and Mystery for three mornings during the week.  Together, we will ponder such questions as: What is religionôs mission ïwhy was it created to 

transform?   What is religionôs message for creating permanent social change? What is religionôs method--how does it transform? Robert is thoughtful, warm, and his 

presentations promise to be exciting, fun and transformative.  At other times, there will be a wide variety of planned activities ïsome new, like workshops on Shiatsu 

Massage and Naturopathy,  and others  time tested and beloved, like square dancing to live music, rafting, and the ever popular evening of ñTo Tell the Truth.ò   

Everything is optionalðwe encourage campers to attend whatever appeals to them but to also make sure to allow plenty of down time because sometimes that is when 

the magic happens! 

 

Our Community Minister this year is the Rev. Julia McKay of Columbine UU church  in Colorado. Julia brings many gifts to WUULFðpersonal, spiritual, and  musical--  

and we are thrilled to welcome her back to our community. 

 

Our Young Adult (YA) program is growing and becoming a great asset to the community. Our co-leaders this year are Amity Dover and Spencer Hachmeister, both 

longtime WUULF attendees. We will once again be offering housing in Young Adult Dorms for those who are interested. Please see the Youth page for all the details.  

We hope to see the program grow with even more of our 18-24 year olds joining us at WUULF. 

 

Registration for 2014 camp is now open and will remain open until May 1 or until camp is full, whichever happens first. Indoor accommodations as well as sites for RVôs 

and trailers fill up quickly so donôt delay if you are interested in one of those options!  As always, camping with a tent or pop-up  not requiring a full hook-up remains an 

affordable option and the campground includes such amenities as a dedicated bathhouse, laundry and ice machine.   

 

Our primary means of  communication with prospective as well as registered campers is via email--so please make sure to provide a legible email address and to keep 

an eye on your inbox for updates and new information.   

Please read this catalog carefully to acquaint yourself with our programs and the information you need to know to spend a comfortable week in always beautiful but 

sometimes challenging desert environment.  Feel free to contact me personally if you have any questions or concerns.  All of us on the board look forward to welcoming 

you into the WUULF community.   

 

In the spirit of love and adventure,  

Amy Plapp - Director, WUULF 2014  wardplapp@msn.com 

mailto:wardplapp@msn.com
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Whatõs Different This Year? 

Registration is in the Lower Pavilion from 3:00 pm. until 5:00 on Monday, the same as last year but a change from previous years. Ghost Ranch is unable to guarantee 

access to rooms before 3:00 pm, so please do not attempt to register prior to that time.  

 

If you are tent camping, you may arrive earlier in the afternoon, proceed directly to the campground, select a site, check in with the campground host, and then return 

to the Lower Pavilion to complete your registration between 3:00 and 5:00..  

 

Due to the increased numbers of RV/trailer campers requiring larger spots and hookups, we have changed our procedures for RV/trailer check-in.  A limited number of 

RV/trailer sites are available, and they will be assigned in advance based on the information you provide on your registration form.  RV/trailer campers please arrive as 

close to 3;00 as possible and proceed directly to the RV area of the campground, where a WUULF board or staff member will meet you and direct you to your 

assigned site.  Late arrivals are very difficult for all of us (including you!) so please plan accordingly.  If you cannot arrive until 5:00 p.m. or later, please contact the 

WUULF registrar, Jane Everham, at jeverham@frii.com by June 1
st
 to discuss your situation.    

 

All WUULF attendees must attend the Opening Circle and Orientation meeting on Monday night!  We go over a lot of important information at this gathering and all 

participants, including children, need to attend.  You will receive a one-time-use meal ticket for Monday night supper when you register and you will receive your meal 

ticket for the remainder of the week at the Orientation meeting.   

 

A volunteer requirement has always been a part of the WUULF experience, and this year we are working to make this as easy and fun as possible.  More information 

about volunteering is provided elsewhere in this catalog. Please volunteer and make a note to yourself--board and staff members are usually busy with their assigned 

tasks and may not have time to track you down and remind you 

  

Like last year, we will offer a Chama River rafting trip suitable for all ages with bus pick up from Ghost Ranch.  In the past, we have also offered a more challenging trip 

on the Rio Grande, but in recent years that trip has been cancelled and refunds issued due to insufficient water flow. As a result, this year, we will NOT be offering the 

more challenging trip.  If conditions change (which seems unlikely), we MAY be able to organize this trip immediately prior to camp and offer signups at registration, 

but unfortunately, we do not expect this to happen.  

As always, we have a number of new and interesting workshops presented by members of the WUULF community throughout the week.  Please read through this 

catalog before camp to familiarize yourself will all of our activities!   Some activities fill up or are improved by a little advance planning by the participants so donôt miss 

out! 

As in the recent past, we are again offering free registration for our youngest (grades 5 and under) participants in order to encourage attendance by young families.  

To get this deal, children must be registered by May 1
st
 and must be attending with a family member.   

 

Finally, a few reminders about WUULF.  These items are not new but we believe they bear repeating! 

¶ As always, young adults must be age 18 and have graduated high school in order to attend WUULF on their own.  Youth who have not yet graduated HS and 
are under age 18 must attend with their families or with another family that is willing to assume guardianship responsibilities.   

¶ Please bring a reusable cup to use for beverages at social hour and at other times!  Mark it with your name and keep it with you at all times.  A limited number 
of paper cups will be available, but youôll save money and resources by bringing your own. 

mailto:jeverham@frii.com
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Main Theme Program 

ñFrolicking in Mystery--The Revolution and UUõsó 
Theme Speaker ð Rev. Robert Latham 

 
Robert Latham is a native Texan, raised in the Southern Baptist tradition and earning a BA from Baylor University in Waco and two 

Master of Theology degrees.  As a result of a challenging educational experience in seminary his religious view of reality was 

transformed.   His cultural perspectives were also transformed as a result of a shattering experience in Vietnam.  In the wake of these 

events he discovered Unitarian Universalism and officially entered its professional ministry in 1969.   

 

Robertôs program, ñFrolicking in Mystery,ò stems from the premise that our culture is in the midst of a revolution spawned by the 

technology of communications and back-grounded by the Twentieth Century civil rights, feminist, and sexual revolutions.  The larger context is the 

determined plunge of the human enterprise toward genocide.  We must address these issues in a transforming fashion if we are 

to survive and enjoy quality of life. 

 

The question Unitarian Universalists confront is about the role of religion in such critical times.  The newer generations are 

rejecting traditional religion as irrelevant to their living.  How can we rise above this rejection and energize our faith as a 

contributor toward transforming the future? These questions will be addressed in three sessions. Each session will be divided 

into two segments: group exploration and sharing and facilitator presentation and discussion. All views will be honored as we 

create a meaningful and fun experience.  

C ommunity Minister  

 
We are excited to welcome back Rev. Julia McKay as our community minister! Reverend Julia is minister at the Columbine UU 
Church in Littleton, Colorado and before that was minister at Glacier UU Fellowship in Kalispell, Montana.  She grew up in Castle 
Rock, CO and has also lived and worked in Colorado Springs where she was an active member of High Plains Church UU.  It was 
her involvement there that helped make her decision to attend seminary.  Rev Julia has received degrees in music education and 
counseling psychology, from Colorado State University and University of Northern Colorado respectively, before receiving her 
Master of Divinity from the Starr King School for Ministry in Berkeley, CA, 2008.  She is also an accomplished musician and has 
recorded some of her own compositions.  Please watch for rehearsal announcements to join a pick-up choir that will perform in the 
talent show!  Most importantly, join Julia and the whole WUULF community every morning at 8:30am under the big Wisdom Tree 
for some inspirational words and music to carry throughout your day! 
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Volunteering 

Over the years, the ongoing volunteerism and commitment of WUULF's participants have been a big key to its success.  At the end of camp, when you 
take our annual survey, youôll have an opportunity to volunteer to create a workshop utilizing your special gifts for a future camp.  For this year, here are 
some ways you can help: 
 

¶ Sign-up sheets for setup and cleanup/tear down at social hour and various workshops will be available at registration.  Please make a note of your 
volunteer commitmentðwe will attempt to post reminders but itôs best if you remind yourself! 
 

¶ Our youth programs need your help!  Please consider volunteering to help for a half of day of youth programming at registration.  This could be a 
hike, a day or crafts or games, or various other activities. WUULF staff members will coordinate the activities and youôll be supporting themðno 
advance preparation required.   Parents MUST sign up for at least one half-day ñshiftò  but others are encouraged to do so as wellðour kids are 
great and you wonôt regret it!  See Meg Evans, the youth programs coordinator at registration for more information. 

   

¶ Be sure to check in with Spencer and Amity at registration about the Young Adultsô joint Service Project with Ghost Ranch.  Anyone can volunteer 
to help with this project and it is a great way to give back to the Ghost Ranch organization, which has supported us for so many years. In past years 
we made repairs to the camp ground, took away brush that was a fire danger, and laid a floor for a new building. We wonôt know what needs to be 
done around Ghost Ranch until we get there, but regardless, we know weôll have fun! 

Social Hour  

Beginning on Tuesday, the WUULF community gathers every afternoon at 4:30 at the Lower Pavilion porch area for 
some social time prior to dinner.  Everyone in the community provides potluck snacks and beverages for this daily 
Social Hour.  Together we enjoy each otherôs company along with pop, snacks, and our favorite adult beverages, 
including  Frankôs delicious home brew (thanks, Frank!).  So, plan to bring your snacks and drinks to share again!  
Social Hours are intergenerational events, so please consider donating a variety 
of beverages and snacks including plenty that are suitable for all ages such as 
juice, pop, bottled water, etc. Bring your donations with you to registration and 
weôll store them and bring them out over  the course of the week.  Beverages will 
be iced down daily but additional refrigeration is not available. Thank you all for 
your generosity and wonderful party-tude!   

Out of respect for our Ghost Ranch hosts and fellow guests, participants are gently reminded to contain 
social hour beverages to the Lower Pavilion and patio area. Leave your beverages behind when you head 
up to dinner.   Also, bring your own cup and use it all weekðin order to reduce waste and make life simple for our 
volunteers, weôll use bulk containers (not individual bottles or cans) for  dispensing beverages whenever possible.  
Paper cups are available as a backup but weôd prefer to minimize our use of disposables. 
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Programs and Trips  

The following are brief descriptions of the WUULF daily activities.  
A calendar grid format follows these daily descriptions. 

 

Monday, June 16 
 

 

Registration, Lower Pavilion, 3:00 ï 5:00 pm Come and meet 

your WUULF board members in the Lower Pavilion to get started. Pick 
up your evening meal tickets, pay any balance due on your account, get 
your room assignments, buy your tee-shirts, check on on-site and off-
site activities, ask all your questions, and pick up your raffle tickets. 
Then you will have time to settle in before dinner.    . Campers, please 
read arrival instructions on page 31. 
 

Late Registration, Lower Pavilion, 6:45 ï7:00 pm For the 

weary travelers who missed the initial registration, come and meet the 
board to get started. You will get your room assignments, buy tee shirts 
and complete any unfinished money matters. 
 

Opening Circle and Orientation, Lower Pavilion, 7:00 

ï 8:30 pm Join us as we get this fabulous week underway. The opening 
circle on Monday evening at 7:00 p.m. in the Lower Pavillion is 
mandatory, whether or not this is your first time at WUULF. At this event 
we will get to know one another and hear important announcements 
about camp rules and the weekôs activities. We will hand out meal 
tickets for Monday dinner at registration, but Meal tickets for the rest of 
the week will be distributed at the orientation. 

WUULF Youth Program Orientation will be included 

in the Orientation meeting. As a community, we all need to understand 

the expectations of children and parents. Board member Meg Evans 

and the youth program staff will be introduced, and we will discuss the 

youth program and highlight their activities for the week. WUULF is an 

Intergenerational Camp and we will discuss what that means to the 

camp as a whole. 

Sunset Gathering & Sing-along, Monday, 8:45 pm  

This gathering at the campground fire ring (weather permitting) will be 
part free form sing-a-long, part directed, and part jam session. In the 
event of a fire ban due to dry conditions, an alternate location will be 
announced at orientation. Remember your jacket, musical instruments, 
music to share, flashlight, and bug repellent.   
 
(Please note that Ghost Ranch quiet time begins at 10:00pm) 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Tuesday, June 17 

Yoga, Bonnie Haddan, 
Under the Wisdom Tree, 6:30 
to 7:15 am.  Begin your day at 
Ghost Ranch with a gentle yoga 
practice as the sun rises over the 
mesa. We'll work on flexibility, 
balance and strength through a variety of yoga poses. Anyone who 
wishes to share a part of their own yoga practice with the group is 
invited to do so. Bring a yoga mat or blanket. 
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Tuesday, June 17 (continued) 

Community Gathering, 

Rev. Julia McKay, under the 

Wisdom Tree, 8:30 am   This is a 
great way to begin your day!  Join 
Rev. Julia as she leads us through a 
reflective intergenerational worship 
service each day.   
 
 

 

WUULF Cub, Coyote, Pack and Tribe 
Programs, Various locations, 9:15 am  

Join your group for 
bonding and adventure as was 
discussed during the 
orientation session. Every day 
will be a new adventure 
exploring UU principles, 
Ghost Ranch and 
southwest culture. All 
Youth MUST be either in 
their designated 
program or with their 
parent or designated guardian at all times.  Cubs and Coyotes 
must be signed in and out of program by a their parent or 
guardian. Details on pages 24-25. 
 

 

ñFrolicking in Mysteryò 
 Lower Pavilion, 9:15 to 11:45 am 

 
Main Them Program featuring Robert Latham. 
See page 3 for details.  

 

 
Aikido, Rick Helvey, Wisdom Tree, 1:00 

to 3:00 pm  Join us for some fun and challenge 
as we introduce the Art of Aikido.  The course 
will help to safely balance the physical, mental, 
and spiritual aspects of the art with a special 
focus on ukemi. Aikido is an effective discipline 
for the development, integration and utilization 
for all power. We will touch on history, 
philosophy and a few basic techniques. The 
instructor has over one thousand mat hours and has trained with 
numerous shihan (master teachers). 
 

Intuitive Tarot, Peggy Priest 

and Kathryn Probasco, Lower 

Pavillion, 1:00 to 3:00 pm   Whether you 

believe in a higher power controlling the 

cards or the power of thinking about a 

problem in a new way Intuitive Tarot could 

be for you.  Come to our class and learn 

about the ancient art, how to see meaning in 

the cards, and some simple layouts that 

help you gain insight into whatever you 

choose to explore.  Bring your own cards or 

use some decks provided for the class.  You 

can also create your own deck to help you gain insight into whatever 

you choose to explore.  Bring pictures that have meaning for you, 

art supplies and decorative items to include in your cards.  We will 

supply some as well. You can create a traditional deck or something 

unique!  Who knows what we will discover together? 
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Tuesday, June 17 (continued) 

Weaving Workshop, Espanola Valley Fiber 
Arts Center, carpool from Lower Pavillion at 1:30 (must be 

pre-registered)  In this workshop, you will learn the basics of Chimayo-
Style tapestry weaving and produce a 
small postcard or coaster sized piece 
by the end of the day. No previous 
experience requiredðjust the desire to 
create something beautiful!  Warps will 
be prepared ahead of time on the 
Centerôs tabletop looms to make sure 
you have enough time to complete 
your project. Your instructor will be a 
master practitioner working through 

the Espanola Valley Fiber Arts Center, a non-profit organization that 
works to preserve and promote the rich textile heritage of Northern New 
Mexico. The cost of this workshop is $85 and includes materials, and it 
is limited to eight participants.   

 

 Naturopathy--The Confusing World 

of Nutritional Supplements with Dr. Haverde Warner, 
Lower Pavilion, 3:00 to 4:30 pm  Should my 
children be taking vitamins?  Why do 
media reports keep saying my 
supplements are probably worthless?  If 
it's "natural" it's OK, right?  What brand of 
vitamin XYZ is best? Explore the answers 
to these and many other questions about 
vitamins, minerals, and nutritional 
supplements with a veteran pharmacist 
and nutritional consultant. 

 
Young Adult Programming, 1:00 pm  

See 26 for details 
 
 

Open Swim, Pool, 1:00 pm Try 

to find some personal time for the oh-
so invigorating (unheated except by 
the warm high desert sun) water. 
Remember your towel and 
sunscreen!  Children must be 
supervised by adults. 
 

 
Social Hour, Lower Pavilion Patio, 4:30 pm 

See page 4 for details. 
 

 

Zip Lee Memorial Square 
Dance, Lower Pavilion, 7:00 pm ï 9:00 

pm  Join us as we dance the night away to 
live music!  This event is great for all ages! 
Weôll get to know each other at our traditional 
community wide square dance 
commemorating the late Rich Lee.  Rich was 

a beloved member of the WUULF community and square dancing was 
one of his favorite pastimes.  Weôll have lots of fun and make some 
great memories as together we learn the steps of this great American 
dance form.  
 

Wednesday, June 18 

Yoga, Bonnie Haddan, under the Wisdom Tree,  

6:30 am.  See page 5 for details.  
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Wednesday, June 18 (continued) 

Community Gathering, Rev. Julia McKay,  under the 

Wisdom Tree, 8:30 am   See page 6 for details 

Bike Trip, Vincent Hostak, depart from the Lower Pavilion, 

approx. 8:00 a.m. Vincent will lead an early morning bike ride.  There 
will be a sign up at the Registration table to gather rider interest and 
abilities.  Check the flip chart in the Lower Pavillion for further 
information before the ride. 

Book Discussion, Jane Everham, under the Wisdom 

Tree, 9:30-11:00 am  This yearôs book, to be read before our meeting, 
is The Absolutely True Diary of a Part-time Indian 
by Sherman Alexie.  This is a heart-breaking, 
funny and beautifully written coming-of-age story 
of a Spokane Indian, based on the authorôs own 
life.  The hero of the story is an aspiring cartoonist 
so the novel contains some drawings.  If you can 
find this book on CD in your library it is read by the 
author and his óvoiceô is not to be missed.  Please join us for this lively 
discussion! 

 

Armenian Cooking & Dancing, Sue 

and Kimberley Shamshoian-

Sakamoto, Lower Pavilion, 9:15 to 11:30 

am Come join us for an Armenian cultural 

experience. The class will start off with teaching 

you several Armenian line and partner dances. 

We will continue the class with Armenian snacks 

and discussion on Armenian cooking. Don't miss this exciting cultural 

opportunity! 

 

Rio Chama All Day Raft Trip  (Easy to 

Medium Rapids), bus to river leaves Lower Pavilion at 

10:00 a.m. (Must be pre-registered) This trip is designed especially for 

Ghost Ranch guests. A bus picks us up at the Lower Pavilion at 10:00 

a.m. for the beautiful drive to the taking off-point near the Christ in the 

Desert Monastery. The ten mile rafting route begins in this tranquil 

setting and shortly thereafter we encounter our first rapid, Meandering.  

This is followed by a lively whitewater run (Class II) consisting of Skull 

Bridge and Gauging Station.  We then move  into the headwaters of 

Abiquiu Lake. We return to the Lower Pavilion at 4:30, in time for social 

hour! Lunch is included. The minimum age for this trip is 6 years old.  

(Route subject to change depending on conditions). The cost is $70 for 

ages 6-11 and $85 for ages 12 and up.  

 

Tie Dye, Meg Evans, 
Lower Pavilion, 1:00-2:45 pm   Love 

color?  Tap into your inner artist and join us 

for tie dye.  Bring a cotton t-shirt, fabric, 

pair of socks and old clothes and play.  We 

will supply the dye, and some tips and 

techniques to help you get a one-of-a-kind shirt/bag/sheet/socks! 
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Wednesday, June 18 (continued) 

 

Dichroic Glass, Heather Barlow, Lower 

Pavilion, 2:45-4:30 pm  

 

 Love those gorgeous, fused glass 

pendants?  Ever wonder how they were 

made?  Our Own Pack leader Heather will 

help you make a one-of-a-kind pendant in 

this workshop.  Basic materials provided.  

 

 
 

Open Swim, Pool, 1:00 pm  See page 7 for details. 

 

 

Social Hour, Lower Pavilion Patio, 4:30 pm    

See page 4 for details 

 

 

New Mexico Humanities Council: ñBilly the 

Kidò 

Chautauqua 

Presentation, 
Lower Pavilion, 7:00.  

Once again WUULF 

thanks the New 

Mexico Humanities 

Council for 

colloborating with us to 

provide an evening Chautauqua presentation.  Ramblinô Ralph Estes is 

a folk troubadour and student of Western history (also, incidentally, an 

emeritus professor of business). In his program entitled ñMe and Billy,ò  

Ramblinô Ralph (born in the same years as Bill, 1859)  sings and tells of 

his days with the real Billy the Kid. Not the Billy youôve read about, 

heard songs about, seen movies (61 of them) about; but the real Billy, 

the boy Ralph rode with, camped with, fought beside in the Lincoln 

County War.  The Billy who loved to dance, loved to sing, sang in 

Sunday School and, at the age of 12, starred in a musical revue in his 

school - and never ñat the age of twelve years killed his first man.ò  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ñStrings & Thingsò sing-along, Laurie Simmons, 
Lower Pavilion porch, 9-10 pm   

Thursday, June 19 
 

Yoga, Bonnie Haddan, Under the Wisdom Tree, 6:30 am.  

See page 5 for details. 

 
Community Gathering, Rev. Julia McKay, Under the 

Wisdom Tree, 8:30 am, See page 6 for details. 
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Thursday , June 19 (continued) 

 

 ñFrolicking in Mystery,ò Lower Pavilion, 9:15-

11:45 am  See Page 3 for details.   

 

 

WUULF Cub, Coyote, Pack and Tribe Programs, 

Various locations, 9:15 am  See pages 24-25 for details. 

 

 

Intuitive Tarot, Peggy Priest and Kathryn Probasco, 

Lower Pavilion, 1:00-3:00 pm  See page 6 for details.  

 

 

Shiatsu Massage and Self Massage, 

Mary Knox, under the Wisdom Tree, 1:00 to 2:30 pm  Shiatsu is 

the Japanese word for 'finger-pressure'. In this 

workshop we will learn massage techniques to 

use on yourself (and others!) to promote health 

and the smooth flow of chi through the body. 

We will be sitting in chairs and using corn starch 

instead of any lotions or oils. Please wear loose 

and comfortable clothing. 

 

 

 Naturopathy, Dr. Haverde Warner, Lower 

Pavilion, 3:00-4:30 p.m.  See page 7 for details.  

Rocket Science Made Easy, Pleddie Baker, Lower 

Pavilion, 1:15 pm  Back again by popular demand! Teenagers, young 

adults, parents, and adults-- 

Come learn how rockets 

work and then build your 

own!  This year we will be 

crafting 2-Liter water 

rockets. Those who attend 

this session will be asked to 

demonstrate their skills as 

WUULF Rocket Science 

Volunteers and help others 

at the 3-2-1-Launch, 

Launching and Altitude Competition, Friday afternoon. 

 

Young Adult Programming, 1:00 pm   

See page 26 for details. 

 

Open Swim, Pool, 1:00 pm   

See page 7 for details. 

 

 

Drumming Circle, James 

Probasco, Wisdom Tree, 3:00 pm   

James will lead the circle, teaching the group 

some simple (and not so simple if youôre 

inclined!) African drumming rhythms. If you 

have a favorite rhythm or chant, share it with 

the circle. Bring your drums or other rhythm 

instruments. There may be some community 

drums available as well, so join us at the tree. 
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Thursday , June 19 (continued) 

 

Social Hour, Lower Pavilion Patio, 4:30 pm   

See page 4 for details.  

 

ñTo Tell the Truth,ò Lower Pavilion, 7:00 pm  An old 

standby returns with some 

new twists. Join us for an 

evening of fun stories 

along the lines of the old 

game show. If you have an 

unusual story to share, or 

are willing to say you do 

(we need two ñliarsò for 

each truth-teller), please 

contact a Tribe member to 

sign up. The Tribe will also be out actively recruiting players from the 

WUULF community. You donôt need to organize your groupðthe Tribe 

will match up the truth and fiction tellers to create groups of three. 

 

ñStrings & Thingsò sing-along 

with Laurie Simmons, Lower Pavilion 

porch. Tonightôs theme is Broadway show 

tunes, featuring Matt Disbrow on piano!   

 

Friday, June 20 

Yoga, Bonnie Haddan, Under the Wisdom Tree, 6:30 am.  

See page 5 for details. 

Community Gathering, Rev. Julia McKay, Under the 

Wisdom Tree, 8:30 am, See page 6 for details.  
 

Hike to Plaza Blanca, Jane Everham Lower Pavilion 

Porch, 9:15 am.  Plaza Blanca (White Place) was painted by Georgia 

OôKeeffe and continues to be painted by countless artists every year. 

This moderately strenuous hike will take us 3 miles in and around the 

unusual white rock formations near the Dar Al Isl Mosque. Weôll make a 

stop at Bodes for ice cream before we get back to Ghost Ranch in time 

for lunch.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Slot Canyon Hike, Spencer 

Hachmeister and Brian Woodruff,  
Meet at Lower Pavilion porch,  9:15 am  This 

challenging hike begins near the Christ in the 

Desert Monastery, a 15 minute drive from Ghost 

Ranch.  After a brief level stretch, hikers scale the 

sides of a natural slot canyon through a series 

short vertical climbs best accomplished with the 

use of climbing ropes. You will then explore 

spectacular rock formations and enjoy scenic 

desert views.  You will need to pack a sack lunch 

at breakfast.  
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Friday, June 20 (continued) 

Improv Fun and Games, Chris Hahn, Location TBD, 

9:15 ï 11:30 am Come have 

a great time getting to know 

your fellow WUULF campers 

and playing improv games. 

All ages welcome. No 

experience ecessary. We will 

play with sharing and taking 

focus, developing group-mind, occupying the stage, and saying, "Yes, 

and ...," to each other and the universe. There will be fun group games 

and improvised scenes. Bring your curiosity and good cheer!  

 

Georgia OôKeeffe Home Tour, meet on Porch of 

Lower Pavilion at 1:30 pm to 

travel to Abiquiu via car pool 

(must be pre-registered)  This 

tour has been a favorite of 

WUULF attendees for many 

years. The artist Georgia 

O'Keeffe (1887-1986) bought a 

home in Abiquiu, approximately 

14 miles south of Ghost Ranch, 

in 1945. The 5,000-square-foot Spanish Colonial-era compound was in 

ruins when she purchased it, and for the next four years, she 

supervised its restoration, which was carried out by her friend, Maria 

Chabot. OôKeeffe moved from New York to make New Mexico her 

permanent home in 1949, and stayed in this home and another home at 

Ghost Ranch until 1984, when she moved to Santa Fe. The home at 

Ghost Ranch is closed to the public, but the Abiquiu house, the site of 

this tour, provides fascinating insights into OôKeeffeôs life and art. Youôll 

see the house just as it was when she lived there, including many 

pieces of original art, and a number of scenes depicted in familiar 

paintings. The tour also includes a great deal of interesting information 

about the history of Abiquiu itself. Whether you have attended WUULF 

before or this is your first visit, this tour will greatly enhance your 

understanding of the history and culture of the Abiquiu area. The cost of 

this tour is $30/person. 

Open Swim, Pool, 1:00 pm 

Basic Self Defense, Kimberley Shamshoian-

Sakamoto, Lower Pavilion 3:00-4:30 pm  Have you ever wanted to 

learn some basic self-defense? This is your chance! Come join us for a 

fun-filled class of basic self-defense techniques. This will be an 

interactive class and I will teach easy techniques that anyone is capable 

of learning to do. I have over 7 years of experience in Ju-Jitsu (black 

belt), Hanbo (black belt), and Judo (brown belt).  

Rocket Science Session 2: Rocket Building 

and Altitude Competition, Pleddie Baker, Lower 

Pavilion, 3:00 pm  Kids of all ages, even the young at heart: Build and 

launch your own rocket! 

There will be a contest to 

see whose rocket goes the 

highest. Prizes will be 

awarded, as well as 

certificates for successful 

construction and launch of 

a rocket.  

 
Social Hour, Lower Pavilion Patio, 4:30 pm  

See page 4 for details.  
 


